
TO:              Board of Education

FROM:        Dr. Carol Kelley

SUBJECT:  Township Youth Interventionist Agreement

DATE:         June 16, 2020

We have attached the updated version of the Youth Interventionist Agreement. The Township made some 
adjustments based on the conversations they had with the taxing bodies prior to the pandemic. The funding 
structure is slightly different in that we reviewed the recent history of billing and determined that a set amount 
for each of the taxing bodies, billed in consistent quarterly amounts would be more appropriate. The agreement 
also includes references to virtual and telephonic services, reflecting their adaptability and focus on meeting our 
participants where they are.
 
The Youth Services Interventionist team is eager to continue serving our district to meet the needs related to 
youth and our shared clients.

Our Interim Chief School Business Official and attorneys have reviewed the attached agreement.  The attorney 
has proposed minor changes to provide clarity on any issues: (1) requiring at least $1,000,000 in general 
liability coverage; (2) supplementing the indemnification to confirm that it covers claims based on a data breach 
or disclosure of private information; and (3) adding a termination for convenience clause.

We are asking for the Board of Education approval of this agreement with these revised changes.

260 Madison    Oak Park    Illinois    60302    ph: 708.524.3000    fax: 708.524.3030    www.op97.org


